TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH
VOTERS ASSEMBLY JANUARY 25, 2009
MINUTES

Members Present:
Anne Taddey, Katy Cummings, Stephanie Newland, Ilona Gurske, Sue Schwede, Gary Schwede, Dave McPherrin, Tonya McPherrin, Steve Cwirla, Richard Deffner, Beverly Deffner, Lorna Parker, Donn Parker, A. Christine Miller Lampert, Martin Berndt, William Mills, David Solum, Cameron MacKenzie, Eric Krugler, Janet Malzahn, Shryrle Cervellera, Judith Allen, Vic Hesterman, Norma Hesterman, Burt Endsley, Jim Bartlett, Andrew Berndt, Dorothy Baker.
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. 

The minutes from the previous Voters’ Meeting were distributed, reviewed and approved. 
The devotion was from I Kings 17:8-16

PASTOR’S REPORT:
· On March 21st there will be an Equipping to Share workshop at Grace Lutheran Church, San Mateo sponsored by LWML.

· There will be a spring Missions Festival with representatives from P.A.M.S. and the Mountain View Hispanic Ministry.

· New paraments are mostly finished and are expected to be ready before Lent begins.

· February 22nd will have the Service of Prayer and Preaching with a catechetical issue. This will occur six times during the year.

· The Lent Bible studies will be on the book of Daniel.

· Trinity will have a Seminary Sunday next week, with a speaker from the Fort Wayne seminary.

· Pastor will be away in early February.

· Elders are writing up the application for next year’s vicar.

· Pastor will be the LWML Counselor for the February 21st prayer service at Our Savior, Pacifica.

· An Altar Guild meeting is being planned.

· The next L.I.F.E. class is on church history.

· The next Conference of the Holy Cross is being planned and will be in either Nevada or California. Pastor (and possibly Vicar) plan to attend and present papers.
· The Synod is currently considering a change in set up of the districts and how decisions are made. Pastor anticipates this could change our congregation and affect our local autonomy. “Walking Together” is the name of the task force set up. The Synod website has more information.

· New members: Amy and Jonathan Robbins are transferring membership from Boston. Also, Albert Tsai, Jonathan and Rachel Crawford will become members within a few months.

VICARS REPORT:

Maijda Hecht is in catechesis. The LSF winter retreat went very well with 20 people attending. There was a multi-college visit to Anno Nuevo to see the elephant seals. Vicar is looking at VBS materials and preparing for the mid-week Lenten services. Speaker James Bachman will make a visit and speak on campus for the Friday night lecture, and Saturday and Sunday. The lecture is entitled “Justifying Myself Through Science”.  It is open to the whole congregation and will take place on campus. The Vicar would like to offer home stays for out-of-towners. The overnight is April 17th. Vicar will lead a course on Hymnody in the Adult Bible Class starting in February. Vicar thanks those who helped with the pageant in December.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

Gary Schwede passed out “the President’s report on the Kitchen/Fellowship Hall Committee” (KFC Report) which explained how he was going to proceed with forming the kitchen committee, encouraging everyone’s participation and a cooperative attitude. Judith Allen has been selected as the committee chair. In order to try to avoid centralizing the process, and to encourage all users of the kitchen to participate, no elected officers of the congregation will be voting members of the committee. Everyone is invited and encouraged to attend and to give their opinions to the committee, which will be comprised of about six or seven people. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:

· The Church Council decided to allocate more interest income at the end of the year which reduced the deficit from $12,000 to $10,000.  Burt would like to see the General Fund not go below $50,000.
BOARD OF ELDERS:

· Most everything was covered in Pastor’s report. They are continuing to work on job descriptions for the church staff, but making them more into goals for each position. Cynthia’s goals include creating a church database, monthly scheduling of her hours, and to meet with the church council at least once a year. For Sally and Marilyn the goals now include planning when the choir will sing.
BOARD OF MISSIONS/EVANGELISM:

· Hotel de Zink: a tax deductible receipt is available for contributors. The attendance was up due to the hard economic times, at one point as high as 16 people. The efforts from the congregation are appreciated. The organization that Hotel de Zink is partially funded by, InnVision, is facing a deficit. The Board wants to look at ways to keep Hotel de Zink going, possibly having some fundraising activities this year.

BOARD OF STEWARDSHIP:

· The officer election is schedule for May. The Board will be contacting people to ask if they want to serve.
BOARD OF EDUCATION:

· VBS this year will be August 3rd – 7th. The theme is Gadgets Garage.
BOARD OF MAINTENANCE: 

· The flue of the church furnace was cleaned. The Parsonage is undergoing window replacements and insulation for the attic walls and door.
WOMENS GUILD:

· The Women’s Guild meets on the first Wednesday of every month. The Zone 8 of the LWML will have its annual Morning Prayer event in Our Savior, Pacifica, on February 21st, starting at 9:30 a.m. Marilyn Taddey is the zone’s new secretary.
With no further matters to discuss, the meeting adjourned after a closing prayer.
